
Horizon High School Band Parent Association
Board Meeting

November 7, 2022

● Call to Order at 6:04PM
● Approval of October Minutes: Jill moved to approve; Brooke 2nd; all in favor
● Director’s Updates

○ Banquet Thursday, November 10 at 6PM; section sign ups for desserts; BPA
decorations and cakes; Dave Ingram slide show; BPA quarterly meeting; Travis
presents mattress fundraiser kickoff

○ Horizon Jazz Festival November 16, 17; Payment link on booster website is
correct; 18 groups; Students helping on Wednesday from 9:30-2:00, Jazz 1
students helping in shifts on Thursday from 10-3:30

○ Parent meeting for Big Trip on November 29 at 6PM
○ Winter Guard meeting November 8 at 7PM; rehearsals Tuesdays and Thursdays

5-9PM and Saturdays 7-11AM; Fee TBD based on number of students
participating; Competitive group; DJ does fundraising; No BPA contribution
budgeted for this year; No trip; Possible performance at assembly

○ Winter Percussion; rehearsals Tuesdays and Thursdays 5-8PM; noncompetitive;
$150/student; 20 students signed up; Perform at March concert; Possible
performance at assembly

○ Received refund from Legacy competition
○ December 6: Choir/orchestra concert; Winds will be performing with them
○ December 8: Concert, Symphonic, Winds concert; need reception
○ December 13: Jazz concert; need reception
○ No Parade of Lights this year
○ Basketball pep bands; starts in January; Double header vs. Mountain Range,

HHS admin to buy dinner; Possible show for winter guard at halftime
○ Thank you to Cheer and Poms for their posters and support for band at state

● Treasurer’s Report
○ Nikole submitted treasurer report for October prior to meeting; Jess presented
○ $49 extra from Ellen hoodie will be reserved for composition tribute piece
○ $1000 donation in honor of Holly Pauly; Send thank you letter, add names to

December program
○ $100 gift card for Geoff as a thank you for driving the trailer; Kim moved, Ashley

2nd, all in favor
○ 2 $50 gift cards for Logan and Jim as a thank you for helping with props/trailer;

Brooke moved, Elizabeth 2nd, all in favor
● President’s Update

○ Winter Guard and budget: Discussed during director’s updates
○ Marching Band Banquet: November 10, ordered 5 cakes, Jill and Ashley will pick

up; Set up at 5:15PM; Treasurer table for band dues and sticker sales; Food
committee will bring forgotten coolers and crockpots to be returned

○ November Jazz Festival: Discussed during director’s updates



○ Stickers: $2 each, sell at banquet and concerts; Acknowledge Brooklynn for
design at banquet

○ Boston/New York instrument travel: Call out to Advantage, should know by next
week (November 14); Student paperwork will be sent home before Thanksgiving
and will be due before Winter Break; Guard will probably wear their jerseys with
layers

○ Uniform cleaning:  Uniforms sent home with students before trip; students wash
pants only, BPA will dry clean tops at end of year

○ Gift Basket Silent Auction:  December concerts; Jill will organize; Mr. Dailey will
assign section themes; All donations turned in by Friday, December 2; Assembly
on Saturday, December 3; Auction at December 8 and 13 concerts

○ Thank you to Geoff for all of the help obtaining a tractor and driving the truck this
season

● Pit Crew business ~ Paul:  Tuesday, November 8 finish up emptying/cleaning field
house; Mr. Dailey and Mr. Duran broke down scaffolding and stored in small trailer;
possibly look into a conex box for a more permanent storage solution

● Fundraising Updates
○ November

■ Butter Braids 11/10-12/1 with delivery on 12/9 at 1PM
■ Your Pie restaurant night for week of Thanksgiving

○ December
■ Mattress fundraiser 12/3

○ Still researching bags
○ January possibility, Little Caesars
○ February possibility, Anything Bundt Cakes
○ Looking ahead to next year

■ Cook off for next year’s Showcase
■ In-N-Out for next year’s Show and Tell
■ Craft fair

● No New Business
● Adjournment at 7:07 PM


